CHAILEY P.C.C.

MINUTES OF THE VIRTUAL MEETING HELD 
ON 21st JULY 2020 AT 8.00 P.M.

Present:
 Mr Anthony Meadows (in the chair), Mrs Kirstine Bowen,

Mrs Maryjane Corver, Mr Paul Corver, Mrs Brenda Ford, 


Mr Chris James, Mrs Christine Peskett, Mr John Smith, 

Mrs Sarah Tillard and Mrs Teresa Wenban.

.
Apologies:
Mr Charles Kemp 

The meeting opened with a prayer. 
 2020-20 MINUTES OF THE MEETINGS OF 26th MAY
The minutes had been circulated.
The minutes were AGREED and signed as correct. 
2020-21 MATTERS ARISING 

2020-09 Church Insurance - Sarah Tillard has administered the smart water 

2020-19 Chailey News – a reduced contribution has been agreed with the 
Parish Council
2020-22 TREASURERS REPORT 
The Treasurer reported that donations towards the shortfall in the costs of building work were going well.
2020-23 INTERREGNUM
. Teresa Wenban reported that because of the large number of local interregnums and the lockdown getting cover priests has been more difficult. There will therefore be a period without 8.00 a.m. services and some 10.00 a.m. services have yet to be covered and there may need to be some worship without sermons. By the end of the building in November the future of the parish may be known. The Churchwardens were thanked for their work during the interregnum and for getting the Church ready for the recent reinstated services.
2020-24 BUILDING WORK
Anthony Meadows reported that there will be a site meeting on 4th August 2020 to be attended by the PPC Chairman, Churchwardens, architects, building contractors and the heating engineer. The Chairman will sign the total contract on behalf of the PCC. He will also endeavour to obtain agreement from the builders that much of the internal fittings can remain in the Church under tarpaulins. The current architect, Richard Crook, is retiring and a proposal from Anthony Meadows that Tim Wells the CEO of the same practice should replace him was seconded by Teresa Wenban and ABREED by all 10.00 a.m. services during the building work will be at the Chailey Heritage subject to health and safety considerations.
2020-25 SAFEGUARDING

There was nothing to report. 

2020-26 100 CLUB

As agreed at the previous meeting three draws took place: for February/March prizes of £20 (Jill Clutton), £15 (Freda Bentley) and £11 (David Barnes); for April/May £20 (Hugh Thwaites), £15 (Anthon Meadows) and £11 (Steven Craig) and for June/July £20 (Margaret Smith), £15 (Janet Barnes) and £11 (Peter Martin). The six months prize of £141.96 went to Peter Martin. All the extra money from the draws will go towards building work. A reminder for the year from 1st August 2020 will go into ‘News in the Pews’.
2020-27 ANY OTHER BUSINESS

Keys – two new master keys have been obtained

Thanks – Brenda Ford proposed a vote of thanks to Barcombe and Newick Churches for their help during the interregnum and lockdown. A proposal to present Revd James Hollingsworth with a gift to be specified by the standing committee, for his help and support as he is leaving Barcombe was AGREED by all.

APCM – as long as the audited accounts are available the APCM will take 
place after the 10.00 a.m. service on Sunday 23rd August 2020.
The meeting ended with grace at 8.52 p.m.

